St. Johns County Board of County Commissioners

Growth Management | Environmental Division

March 15, 2014

Mr. Dana Ste. Claire, M. A.
Heritage Services, Inc.

820 Turtle Lake Court
Ponte Vedra, FL 32082

Re: A Cultural Resource Assessment Survey of the 10.61-Acre Timber Racetrack Road
Development Property, St. Johns County, Florida.

Dear Mr. Ste. Claire:

This office reviewed the above referenced report on March 15, 2014 in accordance with St.

Johns County’s Land Development Code regulations Section 3.01.05. The report was reviewed
for conformance with the Florida Division of Historical Resources’ Standards and Guidelines for
Cultural Resource Assessment Survey reports, which is the standard the county uses for
archaeological survey reports.

Review of this project indicates that the fieldwork conforms to these standards and the report is
complete and sufficient. No historic resources were identified that will be adversely affected by

the proposed construction and no further investigation is needed with regards to historic
resources.

This office concurs with the determinations of the report and finds the archaeological work for
this project complete. One of the original copies of this report received by this department will
be forwarded to the Florida Master Site File for their records.

Thank you for contributing to the identification of the county’s historic resources. Please contact
me if you have any further questions regarding these comments, or regarding the County’s
Cultural Resources Program in general.

Sincerely,

ik

Robin Moore,MA/RPA
Historic Resources Coordinator
904 209-0623
remoore(@sjcfl.us
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